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September 19, 2018
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The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will provide funding to the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to implement the collective bargaining agreement between the King County Juvenile Detention Guild and King County for the period of January 1, 2017, through December 31, 2018. This supplemental ordinance will enable DAJD to provide 2017-2018 pay increases to approximately 112 employees in the bargaining unit.

This bargaining unit is made up of a variety of classifications in DAJD, including Detention Officers, Community Surveillance Officers, Community Corrections Placement Specialists, Orientation and Assessment Specialists, Recreation Coordinator, Volunteer Coordinator, Health Care Assistants, and others. These are highly valued employees who help deliver services to detained youth in a way that minimizes trauma and assists youth in moving forward in their lives post justice system involvement.

Because the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget included general wage increases (GWI) for Juvenile Detention Guild members, most of the costs of this contract have already been budgeted and do not require supplemental appropriation. The increased appropriation requested in this supplemental is largely due to salary range increases effective January 1, 2018 that go beyond GWI assumptions for several job classes, including Detention Officers. These salary increases have been included in the 2019-2020 Proposed Budget.

This legislation furthers the goals of the County Strategic Plan by attracting and retaining a talented workforce, and by utilizing employees in an efficient and effective manner.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Juvenile Detention Guild. The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by continuing the progress being made in DAJD, and by continuing to provide a qualified, consistent, and educated work force.

If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


	
bcc:
	
	Jason Smith, President, King County Juvenile Detention Guild
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